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CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

In Chairman Russ Kaubris’ absence, Lisa Banner Chaired the meeting and called it to order at 10:08 a.m. with a quorum present of 75.09% of the weighted vote. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On a motion by Michelle Hill, seconded by Barbara Miller, Chair Lisa Banner requested that the minutes of April 14, 2021 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

FINANCIAL REPORT

Month of May 2021 

The Financial Report showed a starting cash balance for May of $9,544,027.66 with a total monthly income of $4,248,293.89. The monthly expenses totaled $5,730,879.20 leaving a total net monthly income of ($1,482,585.31).  The accounts receivable balance was $2,054,479.57 which if paid on time would have left us with a balance of $44,260,945.17.  

Investments and CD’s for May 2021
The investments portfolio value was $13,257,346.89 with a market change of $167,305.99 leaving a total of $13,424,652.88.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,140,745.56, with interest earned of $3,592.21 leaving a balance of $16,144,337.77.
On a motion by Barbara Miller, seconded by Michelle Hill, Chair Lisa Banner requested that the financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

JUNE EXPENDITURES

Joe provided a spreadsheet of all the expenditures for the month of June for review.  

On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Denise Cashin, Chair Lisa Banner requested that the list of June expenditures be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

WELLNESS UPDATE
Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:

· End of FY2021 – Wellness closed the fiscal year with a total of 27 virtual cooking classes/webinars/seminars offered.  
· Ahealthyme – The FY21 campaign ended with 400 participants.  The new campaign began July 1st.  
· Virtual Fitness Classes – There are ongoing virtual fitness classes offered thru Wellable that have close to 200 participants.  
· Mini Grants – The new year mini grants were awarded to 11 units.  Michele is hopeful to get back on track with onsite programs.  
· Wellness Credits – BCBS has awarded the Wellness Initiative with $30,000 points for credits to be used this year.  These point credits are used to pay for online programs, onsite health fairs, workshops, speakers, and gift cards/incentives.  
For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 
OPEN ENROLLMENT/CVS IMPLEMENTATION UPDATE
Joe explained open enrollment was busy with a lot of early school activity.  There was more activity than normal with a 1% increase in plan additions.  

Joe stated we have begun using the CVS system regularly for all enrollments, changes, and cancellations.  Any member taking a specialty drug should have received a direct mailing notifying them of any changes and action they need to take.  Members should have also received their new ID cards as well.  Joe reminded everyone that July 1st is the beginning of a new plan year meaning a new year to satisfy the RX deductible which many people seemed to have forgotten about. Joe also encouraged units to have members register with CVS Caremark online to review their prescriptions and access a copy of their ID card if needed.  

REINSURANCE

Joe stated most of the bids we received for reinsurance this year were in the 20% range for a rate increase as insurance companies are anticipating a spike in claims post-covid.  He explained BCBS and Unum were the best and most comparable with Unum showing a $115,000 savings over BCBS.  Joe explained with our change in pharmacy benefit manager to CVS Caremark, BCBS has increased their administration fee by 10%.  Joe stated the Executive Committee recommended changing to Unum for reinsurance.   

Michael Sullivan made a motion to change to Unum for our reinsurance for FY22.  This was seconded by Rich Carmignani Jr.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.    

BUDGET FY22

Joe presented the budget for FY22 stating increases for unused vacation time payouts, health insurance changes due to staff changes, and IT expenses.  
A motion to accept the FY-2022 budget as presented in the amount of $656,344.00 was made by Michael Sullivan and seconded by Barbara Miller.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.

FY20 AUDIT REPORT

Joe presented the FY20 audit financial statement, which shows the Trust to be overfunded as claims were down amid the covid pandemic but are starting to rise as people are utilizing services again.  Joe also presented the auditor comments and the response to the comments.  The first comment states the Trust should utilize a more formal general ledger accounting system, but the EC discussed this and feels the current system in place offers dual control and is therefore sufficient practice for our small office.  The second comment stated the Trust should establish an OPEB Trust Fund which the EC discussed and will be proceeding with taking the first steps to complete this.   

INCENTIVE PROGRAM FOR COVID VACCINE

Joe stated the Trust is sponsoring a Covid Vaccine Incentive now thru July 31, 2021.  An email was already sent to all units with the details. This incentive is voluntary for units to participate in as it is to be administered by the units.  This is available only to active employees who are primary subscribers to the Trust insurance.  Units must see original vaccination cards as proof.  Qualifying members will receive a $25 CVS gift card.  Units must submit their list of participants to the Trust no later than August 9, 2021.  Gift cards will be distributed at the end of the promotion.  Joe stated he has already received lists from 10 units so far.  

IT UPDATE

Joe reported our old server needs to be replaced so we have been working with Paragus IT and Ed Haber (IT consultant for our billing system) to move our system information to the cloud. After we move to the cloud, we will begin discussions with Ed Haber to work on updating our antiquated billing system.  Joe stated we were open for any suggestions units have regarding their invoices.   

ADMINISTRATION
· Joe explained the start of the school year is our busiest time of year for changes.  He asked that all forms be submitted as soon as they are ready.  He also explained the importance of early notification of teachers retiring to ensure the appropriate information is received.  

· The latest PCORI fee was paid in the amount of $30,000.  This has been renewed for another 5 years.  

· Executive Committee elections will be done at our October meeting.  We are already aware of 2 vacancies if anyone is interested in running.  

· As the Governor has extended the right to continue hosting meetings via zoom, we will continue to do so as well at this time. 

ADJOURNMENT
On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Denise Cashin, Chair Lisa Banner requested to adjourn the meeting at 10:53 a.m. by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule

Executive Committee – August 18, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM (IF NEEDED)
Executive Committee – September 22, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Insurance Advisory Committee – October 13, 2021, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM
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